
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  10th MARCH 2024 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

***************************** 

Sighle & John Forde, Clare St. & The Square 

Frances O’Toole, Doocastle 

Tom, Delia & Marian Glynn, Upper Main St. 

Tommy Jordan & decd. Knox St. 

Elizabeth & Timothy Rabbitte, Derrylea 

Timothy & Nora Rabbitte & decd. of the Sullivan family, Derrylea 

Larry Farrelly & decd. of the Farrelly family 

 

SUNDAY 17th MARCH  - MONTH’S MIND   
Anne O’Dwyer, Abbey Street 

 

 

 

 
 

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm (when possible) Mondays 

to Fridays, continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish 

webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the  

website: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie  
 

HOLY WATER BOTTLES: Anyone who has Easter Holy Water bottles from last year is 

asked to return them to the Church porch, so the bottles can be re-used this Easter. 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY at 10am Mass next Sunday 17th March. Children from age 4 to 

8 (up to 2nd class) are invited to come into the Sacristy during Mass, and will return to 

their parents after Communion with their art work. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  11th-17th MARCH  2024 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

11th-17th March   READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Joe Byrne, Anne Carney 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Frances Mulhern, Helen Freeley  

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Mary Sykes, Irene Healy 

Friday Christina Concannon Mary Freeley, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm Aoife Doherty Laura Brogan, Eavan Caulfield,  
Margaret Byrne, Helene McCafferty  

Sunday 10am 
St. Patrick’s Day 

Murt Hunt Marie Brennan, Dympna Greally,  
Helena Byrne, Bernie Quinn  

Offertory  
Collection 

Sunday 3rd March 2024 
€2,000 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community 
Annie Faye Heaney, Ballyglass 

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers: 

Sally Lee née Fitzmaurice, Thurles & formerly Lisbane; 
Mark Reynolds, New York- son of Bernie O’Connell late of Gurraune; 

Fr. Michael Spelman, Woodfield, Kilkelly 

FIRST CONFESSIONS: Congratulations to the students of 

Scoil Íosa who made their First Confessions in St. Patrick’s 

Church last Tuesday evening. They will receive their First Holy 

Communion on Saturday 18th May. 
 

ST. PATRICK’S DAY: Next Sunday 17th March is the Feast 

Day of St. Patrick– Ireland’s patron saint. Mass will be  

celebrated at 10am with music provided by the combined Parish 

& Abbey Male Choirs. 
 

CELEBRATING ST. PATRICK: On Friday next 15th March, 

Knock Shrine will host a special evening celebrating Irish music, 

heritage and culture at Knock Basilica, starting at 8pm. Free  

admission & all welcome. Details on www.knockshrine.ie 
 

IRISH NIGHT: Celebrate Seachtain na Gaeilge in Ballyhaunis 

Community Hall next Saturday 16th March from 6 to 9pm with 

Irish short films, traditional music & dance, poetry, song, ceol 

agus craic. Refreshments served. Admission is free and all are 

welcome. Organised by Ballyhaunis Community Council with 

sponsorship from Conradh na Gaeilge. 
 

CATHOLIC BISHOPS: This week, Irish Bishops emphatically 

called for a ceasefire in Gaza, stating “Let us all say enough...Stop 

the War! In saying this, we join with many in our parishes,  

together with all people of goodwill, in demanding an immediate 

end to the daily horror of killing, wounding and desecration of 

property and infrastructure in the Holy Land”. 

(Read the full statement on www.catholicbishops.ie) 
 

PPC NEWSLETTER: The Parish Pastoral Council Newsletter 

from July to December 2023 is still available in the Church 

porch. Please take a copy home. It contains articles and photos of 

events that took place in the parish in the second half of last year. 
 

FAITH & LIGHT: A church gate collection will be held in  

Ballyhaunis next weekend 16th/17th March for Faith & Light, 

which brings together people with a learning disability, their  

families, carers & friends.  
 

MS IRELAND would like to thank all who supported their  

recent church gate collection in Ballyhaunis, which raised almost 

€720. All funds raised go directly to the provision of services to 

people in the South Mayo area living with MS. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS TIDY TOWNS: Next meeting this Monday 

evening 11th March at 7.30pm in the Community Hall. New 

members welcome. The Ballyhaunis Biodiversity Action Plan 

will be launched on Friday 22nd March from 12 noon to 2 pm in 

the Community Hall. Visual presentation of the plan, guest 

speakers, activities for children & refreshments. All welcome. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY CLEAN-UP: The Good Friday clean-up will 

be held in Ballyhaunis & surrounding areas on Friday 29th March. 

Clubs, organisations and residents associations are invited to join 

with Ballyhaunis Tidy Towns in this community event. Register 

online at www.nationalspringclean.org for a free clean-up kit.   

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT: Next meeting on 

Wed. 13th March at 1.30 in the Communal House, Clare Court.  

GRETB DUNMORE are holding an Open Day next Thursday 

14th March from 10am to 1pm. Come along and explore further 

education options on offer in September (full & part-time) & chat 

with the tutors. Call 093 39778 for more information. 

BIKE REPAIR CLINIC in the Community Hall next Saturday 

16th March from 10am to 12.30. Details on 087 9777899.  

PASTORAL LETTER: As we journey 

through Lent, it is an opportune time to think 

about the Synodal Pathway which will feature 

again in October’s second plenary meeting of 

the Synod of Bishops in Rome. Last week, we 

published the first half of  a Pastoral Letter 

issued by Archbishop Francis Duffy entitled 

“Imagining a new way of being Church in 

Ireland”….in which the Archbishop asked “What does God 

want from the Church in Ireland at this time?  That is the key 

question being asked of us in this diocese and in this country as 

we continue along the synodal pathway”.  

This is the remaining text from the Pastoral Letter: 

“Although times are changing, let us not forget what is constant, 

what we are about as a Church, as a diocesan community of 

faith.   As believers, we are called to proclaim Christ crucified 

and risen.  He was crucified out of love for us, he was raised 

from the dead out of love for us - God’s unfathomable and  

unending love for us.  Our faith in the person and mission of  
Jesus Christ must remain central to all our deliberations,  
planning and structures, because without Jesus and without his 
Gospel – this radical and good news, then we are just looking at 
change for the sake of change. So, put simply, “how can we, the 
Christian Faithful – laity, religious and clergy be co-responsible 
– i.e. plan, work and cooperate together, supporting each other 
in our equal but different God-given vocations, in order to 
spread and keep that good news about Jesus to the forefront of 
life?”   
How can you do that, or continue to do that in your parishes, in 
these changing times?  Our mission it to spread and put into 
practice the Good News of Jesus Christ.  How can we do it better 
and how can we do it with an eye on conveying the key message 
about Christ to as many as possible? Think about it.  How is that 
being carried out in your parish right now?  How could it be  
better?  Does it need to be different, given the pace of change all 
around us?  What are your suggestions? Have a meeting at parish 
pastoral council level.  Have a meeting at deanery pastoral  
council level.  Meetings of people already involved as readers, 
ministers of Holy Communion, finance committees, youth 
groups.  Parishioners, priests and religious, any group that is  
interested is welcome to meet and discuss and think deeply about 
the key question. Please email your responses to me, before 15th 
March, at admin@tuamarchdiocese.org where our synodal  
committee will collate our diocesan report.  This will form part 
of our national input to the Synod 2024 of next October. 
Thank you. With every good wish and blessing, 
+ Francis Duffy, Archbishop of Tuam 
 

   *********** 

MOTHER’S DAY: We wish all the mothers in our parish a very 

happy Mother’s Day, and we remember in prayer our mothers 

who have gone to their eternal reward. 
 

Mother’s Day Prayer 

Thank you, Lord, for all our mothers. 

On this day, let us think of them, 

Whether they are with us or gone to their heavenly home. 

We think of their kindness, their compassion, their care for us 

And above all, their love for us at all times. 

We pray that you will watch over them 

And support them in the joys and struggles of their lives.  

This, we ask, through Christ our Lord, Amen. 

mailto:admin@tuamarchdiocese.org

